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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Marcia Shantz, Great Lakes Regional Director

Date:

07/13/16


Subject:
GLADE regional director end of year report
I appreciate the opportunity to serve the organization as the regional director.  I have shared information from President Summers to the local chapters. I sought feedback from the members for her, for the legislative chair and for the president-elect.  The GLADE board held a midyear board meeting via teleconference on March 30.   
With the last account I received, the Great Lakes had the second largest number of members. The region has been putting a lot of effort into recruiting new members.  GLADE has seen an increase of 22 members since the last National Conference. Our Minnesota chapter, which reactivated since the last NADE conference, utilized the NADE website to renew all of their members.  Ohio also concentrated on using the website in their retention efforts. The Wisconsin Chapter and both the Michigan Chapter and Kalamazoo have new training classes from which they will attempt to recruit.  
I want to express NADE’s gratitude to the Michigan and Wisconsin Chapters for their efforts in promoting National Organ Donation Month in April.  Michigan planned a month of events that began with decorating a display window in the public concourse of the building and culminated with a Gift of Life display table at their state conference.  They also formed a team that will walk in the 19th Annual Life Walk this July.  Moreover, despite Wisconsin’s big move to their new location and the whirlwind of changes that ensued, they were able to circulate organ donor promotional materials throughout the month.
The chapters have all been active with morale boosting social activities especially in conjunction with NDPW, igniting superpowers with super hero themed events.    Each of the chapters takes pride in helping in their community beyond the holiday season.  Kalamazoo collected canned food, Michigan donated to Autism Foundation and Ohio donated to Easter Seals.  I especially want to thank Ohio for having a special fundraiser to benefit NADE family member Sara Winn, (Our Mid-Atlantic RD and Communications Director) who was displaced from her home due to a fire.  The chapters are also raising money to help support members to attend the national conference this year.
GLADE chapters have kept true to the mission of NADE to provide excellent training. Both the Michigan Chapter and the Illinois Chapter held full-day state training conferences in April and May of this year, respectively.  Ohio’s state training conference is coming up in August. Additionally, the Wisconsin and Michigan Chapters provided great training opportunities through lunch and learn sessions. 
The Michigan chapter is very busy getting prepared to host the NADE national training conference in Detroit next year.  They are hosting Tuesday’s hospitality room at the Denver National.  Please stop by.  I look forward to having the 2017 national conference in my hometown. 

Respectfully submitted,

Marcia Shantz
